
Beauty of the Tipi 

The tipi is a marvel of design and 

functionality, as well an iconic symbol of 

beauty.  Historically, the tipi provided a 

portable home that was relatively easy to 

transport and could withstand the winds so 

common on the northern plains.  A small fire 

in the tipi’s fire pit in the middle of the floor 

made the tipi a warm shelter on sub-zero 

Dakota winter nights. 

Yes, we do get asked the question, and the 

answer is, “No, the tipi is not the primary 

living structure for folks here!”  Housing on 

the reservation, although in short supply and 

in great demand, is of typical modern 

construction style.          Steam rising from the river adds to the beauty of the sunrise. 

 

 

 

 

 

Upon setting up the tipi, prayers are lifted up for God’s protection 

over the tipi and that it will be used to glorify Jesus Christ.  Indeed, 

there are many Biblical principles that the tipi is used to teach.  For 

instance: 

Tipi poles represent the Christian church body, each having a unique 

place and purpose. 1 Corinthians 12:  18—20   

The east facing door is the only way into the tipi and represents 

Jesus, The Way to God. John 14:6  

The colorful covering, represents our life’s testimony, and glorifies 

God by telling the story of His wondrous work. 1 Peter 2:12 
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                                      “Serving one another in love”  — Galatians 5:13 

               “He has made everything beautiful in its time...” - Ecclesiastes 3:11 

The Diamond Willow tipi is setup onsite near the 

Ikce Oyate Christian Center during the summer 

months.  Inside the tipi, the warm glow of filtered 

sunlight provides a comfortable and intimate setting.  

It is a good place for small group devotions, prayer, 

or time alone to lay down and look up at the clouds 

through the smoke hole at the tipi’s top where the 

poles meet. 



Tokata Youth Center Update 

Tokata Youth Center programming for the youth of the Crow Creek Sioux Reservation  
meets many critical needs on a daily basis.   The programing in Fort Thompson, the primary 
community on the reservation takes place four days a week in a small facility provided by 
the Tribe.   

Do you know there are several communities on the reservation?!   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
     Tokata Youth Center’s  staff  having game time with the youth at the Crow Creek community.  

The “outer districts” on the east and west sides of the reservation each have a small, isolated 
community with many youth.  These youth have even less services at their disposal than 
those in Fort Thompson, often adding to the feeling of isolation and despair.   
 

In light of this great need, every Wednesday  the Tokata Youth Center staff “goes on the 
road” and brings youth programming to the remote communities of Big Bend to the west, 
and Crow Creek to the east.   The commitment of the staff to travel  the 60 mile round trip 
to the Big Bend community, and 34 mile round trip to the Crow Creek community, “rain or 
shine” is a great testament to their devotion to the youth and families that they serve.  The 
youth and families of these communities are in turn extremely grateful.  

Receive This Newsletter By Email 

Help us save printing and mailing costs by receiving this newsletter via email.  If you would 
like to switch to the email version of the  newsletter please let    us know by   sending a 
message to info@d-w-m.org.  Please  include your name and email address if different   
than the address from which you message us. 

 “SPONSOR A CHILD” 

A donation of  $75.00 a month per child will cover the cost to provide 
the daily Tokata Youth Center programming for a Native American 

youth age 6 to 18.   
 

YOUR DONATION WILL ALLOW A CHILD TO RECEIVE:   
Christian mentoring, life-skills training,  home cooked meals,  aca-

demic support, and lots of love and individual attention. 
 

Praise God - A generous donor has offered to match FIFTY sponsor-
ships!  So please sponsor a child now (you can sign up through the 
donate page on the website) and you will actually sponsor TWO 

youths! 



  

Cantemawaste Youth Camps - 2018 
Planning has started for the summer of 2018 and the Cantemawaste Youth Camps. These camps are 
conducted onsite for the youth of the Crow Creek Sioux Reservation.  

In past years we have been able to serve 160-200 youth per summer through these camps.  
Cantemawaste Youth Camps are all about creating relationships and connecting children to Christ. 
Individuals and groups from around the country come to facilitate each camp week as hands-on 
teachers. There is a huge need for those with high ENERGY and tons of LOVE to share! We are 
always in need of cooks as well.                   

Another critical needs is for summer interns. 
There are several internships  during the summer 
that are most often filled by young adults, typi-
cally those attending Bible college and seeking a 
place to learn and further develop ministry skills.  

If you are interested in learning more or in serv-
ing in any capacity at camp, please  contact An-
nie Bishop at Annie.Bishop@d-w-m.org. 

If you are unable to come personally, please con-
sider sponsoring a youth at camp for a donation 
of $150.00.  This gift can be donated online on 
the website or mailed in and just comment 
“Sponsoring a Youth Camper”.  Above all, thank 
you for your prayers for the children, especially 
those who will be attending camp!                             Andrew, a 2017 camp intern with two camp youth. 
 

Prayer Points 
 For community members hearts to be open to receive Christ .  

 That the stronghold of substance abuse will be broken in reservation 
communities and that spiritual, emotional and physical healing will begin. 

 As our opportunities to share Christ have increased, so has staff size 
and expenses.  We have made many expense cuts in our 2018 budget, but 
due to a variety of circumstances, the ministry only has secured, or has 
pledged funding, for 80%  of  the coming year’s expenses. Regular on-
going financial support and special  gifts are needed and appreciated.   

 Of course, please do keep the whole Tokata Youth and Family Center  
planning process in prayer.  There will be much more information coming 
on this exciting initiative in 2018. 

 Praise that more adult men are coming to Men’s Group meetings. 

 Praise for Bryan Johnson’s Nov. 4th wedding to Natalie Greer. 

 Praise for Aaron and Cricket Vaughn who are expecting a daughter. 

Dennis at 2017 pow wow. 

Come Visit Us at the INTERNATIONAL CONFERENCE ON MISSIONS 

Diamond Willow Ministries will be at International Conference on Missions  from November 15th 

–18th.   If you are in the Peoria, IL area, please stop on by the Peoria Civic Center to visit us (Look 

for the tipi!) and take in all of the great workshops, exhibits and speakers.  More information is 

available at www.theicom.org. 
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Year End Contributions Needed 

The ministry has continued to grow, as God opens doors to 
make even greater impact within the community.  As we 
look to 2018, there is a budget shortfall of a little over 20%. 
Cuts have been made where possible, even as we strive to 
maintain current programs and outreach.  Your year-end gifts 
can help close that gap and make a difference in the future of 
many on the reservation.  For gifts to be considered received 
in 2017, please remember that the IRS requires checks must 
be dated on or prior to December 31st and be  postmarked no 
later than December 31st.  Credit card receipts are receipted 
according to the actual date they are made.   

Employer Matching Gifts 

If your employer has a program to match gifts that are made 
to charitable organizations, please  do consider including  
Diamond Willow in that match program.          

Online Giving  

Visa, MasterCard, Discover, and American Express, as well 
as electronic checks, can be utilized online with options for 
frequency of gifts. Please select the “Donate” button on the 
home page: www.d-w-m.org to make a donation.  

Baptism in the river -  life transformed! 


